Minutes of the 2011 AGM of the Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Held on 12 April 2011 in St Helen’s Ringing Chamber

Present:  Charles Miller (chair), Margaret Brock (minute taker), Mark Walker, 

        
     Reg Sidlow, Carol Sidlow, Beryl Yeats, Brenda Rockall, Jane Wyatt, 

                Sigrid Schillingmannack, Pricilla Morris, Hugh Bishop, Kevin Beer, 

                Brian Read, Susan Read.

1. Appointment of Minutes taker:  Margaret Brock agreed to do this

2. Apologies:  received from Angela Martin, Angela Smith, Tim Pett, John Dowling, Peter Heritage.

3. The minutes of the 2010 AGM were considered.  

Jane Wyatt stated that she was present – this was noted and the minutes were accepted as an accurate record.

4. Actions and Matters arising:   

Wedding fees: in the course of the year these have been adjusted at St Helen’s.  No adjustment has been made at St Nicolas.

ODG bell fund:  the £200 donation has been attended to.

Sound control: Tim has adjusted the hinges on the doors and will see if this increases the sound of the bells – work incomplete.

Public visiting tower: ‘Ecclesiastical Insurance’ has recommended an increase in size of the opening at the top of the ladder and some form of protection to prevent people falling through the opening.  Charles Miller expressed the view that the tower is an attraction for visitors and worth considering a proposal that honours various interests – keep track of this.

Child Protection duties: Kevin is seeking someone who is familiar with the requirements and procedures, to partner him in this role

Commemorative plaque:  this awaits hanging.

5. Officers’ reports:
These had been circulated in advance of the meeting and were received as written.

a) The Tower Captain of St Helen:  this was summarised by Brian. Charles confirmed that the church service schedule was being discussed and yet to be finalised.

b) The Tower Captain of St Nicolas:  from his report Hugh emphasised the need to re-paint the bell frame, which needs to be done professionally – a specialist job.  The rope guides are 70 years old and will need replacing after the painting.
c) The Treasurer:  Susan Read referred to her previously circulated report highlighting:

· Visiting ringers donations belong to the churches, not ‘us’. St Helen’s and St Nic’s funds reflect this:  £1100 in St Helen’s fund, £68 in St Nic’s.

· It was proposed that the St Helen’s fund be used for the seating in the ringing room.

· The church holds a bell fund containing £14,000 approximately.  The intention is to invest most of this for long term and keep £2k back for possible installation of the clock bell.

d) Quarter Peal report:  Brian summarised the peals for the year:
10 quarter peals at St Helen’s

1 handbell quarter

7 peals at St Helen’s

1 peal at St Nic’s

In August 2010, five married couples rang a quarter of Yorkshire Surprise Royal in celebration of Brian & Susan’s Ruby Wedding Anniversary.
e) Steeple Keepers:  Mark invited questions re his report for St Helen’s.  Kevin asked if the sensors were part of maintenance. He added that it would be good to have 8 bells with sensors, which would enhance learning opportunities.  Mark will follow this up.

Reg summarised his report for St Nic’s – there were no specific comments.

f) Hand Bell Activity report:  Susan summarised her report highlighting that there were 9 performances, and a team comprising 13 ringers.  Most of the ringing occurs from September to the post Christmas period.
g) Training report:  There were no particular comments following Kevin’s report.

6. Election of Officers:
	Office
	Holder

	Tower Captain St Helen
	Brian Read

	Tower Captain St Nicolas
	Hugh Bishop

	Deputy Tower Captain St Helen
	Mark Walker

	Deputy Tower Captain St Nicolas
	held open

	Treasurer
	Susan Read

	Hand Bell Leader
	Susan Read

	Ringing Master St Nicolas
	vacant

	Tower Secretary
	Tim Pett

	Steeple Keeper St Helen
	Mark Walker

	Steeple keeper St Nicolas
	Reg Sidlow

	Teaching Team Leader
	Kevin Beer

	Weddings Organiser
	Susan Read

	¼ Peal Organiser
	Brian Read

	Cleaning Organiser
	Mark & Reg

	Web Master
	Brian Read


7.  Events:

a) Anniversary of bell dedication:

This will be marked on Sunday 24 July 2011 with a quarter peal after the morning service, followed by a barbecue which Kevin and Lesley-Ann have offered to host.

b) 2011 outing:

Brian proposed having this on 24 September 2011 in order to avoid the event clashing with guild and branch activities.  Mark has offered to organise this.

[Subsequent to the meeting, due to weddings on this Saturday, the date of the outing is changed to 1 October 2011.]

c) Christmas Dinner:

It was agreed to have this on the 2nd Tuesday in February 2012 

d) Guild & Branch events 2011:

Numerous activities to diarise:

Radley Course this Saturday

29 April: Bun Throwing and ringing at St Nic’s at 6pm, and a peal at St Helen’s in the afternoon.

6 May: ODG Ringing Day

21 May: Guild AGM at Islip

4 June: Course on Bell Maintenance

2 July: Branch Outing

9 July: Guild Festival – Ringing Day in Oxford

17 July: Michaelmas Training Day

8. Seating for St Helen’s ringing room:

Charles said that the PCC resolution had happened.  Mark will follow this up.  In the next two months there will be an ‘action to faculty application’ notice which will be posted for 28 days.  Work will proceed two months after this.
9.  Any other business:

Susan proposed an improvement in the heating by way of a duplicate heater on the opposite wall to the existing heater.  Mark will investigate this.

Brian proposed that two hard hats are acquired for those putting on clapper ties.

Charles thanked all the ringers for their contribution and commitment.

The meeting closed at 20:43 hours.

Charles requested that a copy of the officers be sent to St Helen’s Court Office.
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